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March 23, 2022 

 

House Bill 227 – SUPPORT 

 

Delegate Pendergrass and Member of the House Health and Government Operations Committee,  

 

The City of Seat Pleasant writes to express our support for House Bill 227, which would establish Juneteenth 

National Independence Day as a State legal holiday and a State employee holiday in Maryland. This bill would 

follow on the actions of several Prince George’s County municipalities, as well as the county itself, in recognizing 

this landmark day for civil rights and equality. Juneteenth is important because it commemorates a day when the 

abolition of slavery became a reality for many Americans. Although President Abraham Lincoln signed the 

Emancipation Proclamation on January 1, 1863, freedom did not become a reality for many enslaved people for 

years. Juneteenth commemorates the day when Major General Gordon Granger arrived in Galveston Texas and 

officially informed residents there that all enslaved people would be free. This occasion started what is now the 

oldest known celebration commemorating the end of slavery in the United States.  

 

Juneteenth marks the nation’s second Independence Day and should be recognized as a significant milestone in 

this country’s history. We appreciate the opportunity to comment and look forward to your support of this 

important legislation.  

 

 

Best Wishes,  

 

 

Shireka McCarthy 

Vice Mayor 

City of Seat Pleasant 
“A Smart City of Excellence” 

Office of the Mayor  
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